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In order to ensure everyone visiting the Winter Wonderland display at 17321 
Avon Lane has a safe experience that is respectful to residents in the 
surrounding neighborhood, the Village of Tinley Park will enact several traffic 
measures beginning Thursday, Dec. 2. 
 
The display will be open from 5 to 10 p.m. daily. Incoming and nonresidential 
traffic will be shut down at 9 p.m. to allow an hour for the neighborhood to 
clear of visitors. The following streets will be closed to nonresidential traffic 
by 4 p.m. each day: 

• Avon Lane 
• Dee Court 
• Trent Court 
• Tamar Lane 
• Humbert Lane from Carriage Lane to Raintree Road 
• Derwent Lane 
• Witham Court 

Parking will be prohibited on either side of the street at 88th Avenue from 
171st 175th streets; on Humbert Lane; on Raintree Road from 88th Avenue to 
Humbert Lane; on Chestnut Drive; on Locust Avenue from Juniper Court to 
Chestnut Drive; and on 174th Street from Chestnut Drive to 88th Avenue. 
Parking on the non-fire hydrant side of the street will be allowed on Carriage 
Lane and Valley Drive. 
 
The Village also has erected six electronic message boards at key locations to 
let visitors know how long the wait will be to see the exhibit and where to 
park, if available. Tinley police have a plan in place when traffic increases and 
are working with Prairie View School to provide for additional parking. The 
Village is also working with the property owner to ensure trash left by visitors 
is picked up every day. The Public Works Department also has provided trash 
cans around the area. 


